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	Welcome
	First, I’d like to welcome everyone back to the new school year.  I’d also like to welcome any NEW PARENTS that might be here this morning. Please feel free to get some coffee and bakery. Next, I’d like this year’s PSO Council Board to introduce themselves to everyone
1st Vice President – Amy Macy
2nd Vice President – Laura Jonozzo

Recording Secretary – Julie Lyden

Corresponding Secretary – Lila Tamulewicz

Treasurer – Lottie Kragulijac

	OFFICERS
	

	1st Vice President  Amy Macy
	

	2nd Vice President
Laura Jonozzo
	

	Recording Secretary 

Julie Lyden
	Please sign in.  All reports can be emailed to slyden@hotmail.com.   Remind your Unit Secretaries that it is their responsibility to record volunteer hours of all PSO members at their units throughout the year.

	Corresponding Secretary

Lila Tamulewicz
	

	Treasurer

Lottie Kraguljac
	Brecksville-Broadview Heights Council of PSO’s

Treasurer’s Report

September 5, 2013

Balance as of July 1, 2013                   
     $9250.15

Deposits                                                        $0

Disbursements                                              ($5150.97)

(calendar, postage, constant contact,

PTO today membership and part of 

Staff Welcome)

*Error Correction-After prom funds               ($3670.00)

 Deposited in error to the pso council

Balance as of September 5, 2013                 $429.18



	President

Cindy Ring
	Thanks to Amy Macy and Cheryl Richardson for giving their time before school started in planning the Back to School Luncheon which was held on Monday, August 19th. The District with the help of the PSO provided lunch for 500+ admin, teachers and staff and was a great success. I don’t think we dropped one tray! I’d also like to give thanks to the Council Delegates who volunteered at this luncheon. We really needed every one of you to help serve at this luncheon. 

Also big thanks to Lila for coordinating the production and distribution of the BEES Calendar which is sent out to all parents and before schools start. For those of you who aren’t aware, the PSO and the School District split the cost for the production of the calendar. Any corrections to the yellow calendar need to be sent to Lila @ lilajt@sbcglobal.net before September 15th.

The Elementary Football Night put everyone in the football mood which took place on August 30th. Hilton started the football season off with a t-shirt fundraiser tying in with the senior’s theme of “Building the Legacy.”

Another fundraiser starting the year off would be Market Day and pickup day is September 17th.

Membership drives are underway. All units are setup to have members join on-line.
The Audit Report was completed over the summer and must be approved.  Kelly Beiswenger motioned to approve the audit report.  Nuvia Martin seconded the motion.  It has been moved and seconded that he audit report be approved.  Is there any discussion?  No discussion. Discussion is closed.  The motion was carried.  The audit report was approved.  A copy of the Audit Report is forwarded to the PSO Council Treasurer and becomes part of the organization’s financial records. 

	ADMINISTRATIVE STAFF
	

	Superintendent Scot Prebles
	· This year has been the smoothest back to school start in my 25 years of education.

· Thanks to Cindy Ring and Amy Macy participation in organizing the staff’s luncheon their 1st day back to school. I believe it is the first time ever that the entire administration, teachers and staff have had lunch together. This allowed the work day to stay focused with everyone contained in one location.

· The district will continue to focus on its five year Strategic Vision Plan in preparing our students for their future. To the 9 objects already in place, we are adding 7-8 more objectives this year. 

· The BBHSCD ranked 17th in the State of Ohio on GPA status.

· New system called Star Enterprises, a program that uses a short cycle time to identify how students our performing. In turn, this system allows the school to be proactive in focusing on areas of concern. The Star Enterprises runs K-12.

· The “Ohio Teacher Evaluation” model is a dramatic shift in the way teachers are evaluated. Up until this year, the teachers received an evaluation every 3-4 years. Beginning this school year, the teachers will be evaluated once a year. We are working diligently and in collaboration with everyone to make sure the system are put in place efficiently. The “newness of this system” puts us on edge, but there are no concerns about the accountability of the system. 

· The district will be putting a 6.3 mill renewal levy on the November 5th ballot. This accounts for 11% of the District’s budget. Cathy Harbinak is busy working on the levy. The District is being proactive by moving to continual levies. The School Issues Committee is asking you to resurrect your signs from your garages and place them in your yards mid-October.

· There is absolutely no way our District can maintain our school’s excellence without the help of the PSO. Thank You.

· On October 1, 2013 at 7:00pm in the high school auditorium, I will be presenting the 1st State of the Schools Address. This has never happened in the District before this year.

· Please watch for a video coming soon on the website to view my beginning of the school year chats with the students at several of our buildings. 

	Director of Human Resources

Rich Evans
	

	Treasurer/CFO Rick Berdine
	

	Director of Business Services Larry Tomec
	

	Director of Curriculum and Instruction

Dr. Carla Calevich
	

	Coordinator of Community Relations

Cathy Harbinak
	

	Director of Pupil Services 

Gina Symsek
	

	CAPA Coordinator Kelly Lazar
	

	PRINCIPALS AND PSO UNIT PRESIDENTS
	

	High School

Joe Mueller Principal
 
	We had an incredibly smooth and focused beginning to the 13-14 school year at BBHHS. We

were very excited to welcome our students back to school on August 21st, including our

seniors of the ℅ ‘14, and the Freshmen of 2017. ‘Fresh’mentoring and parent/new student

orientation were held on Monday, August 19th, and were very well attended.

We also welcomed 12 new teachers to BBHHS for this term. In Science, Michael Benich

(Physics); Sara Conry (Chemistry); Erin Frantz (Enviro/Bio); Patrick Martin (Physics/Physical),

and Nick Palumbo (Bio) have joined our learning community. In Vocal Music, Emily Garlock

brings experience and energy as the new director of choirs and MIM. Mr. Dominick Daltorio

joins our Math team from the Struthers schools, where he taught and coached to begin his

career. Mr. Martin Kosovich will teach Social Studies at BBHHS, after having been a

geopolitical analyst and technology specialist at “Wikistrat.” Tim Adams also returns to the HS

Social Studies team after a stint at the MS. Tim will continue to lead our large and outstanding

Key Club. Mrs. Michelle Miller returns in English/Language Arts following her maternity.

Michelle Slapnicker is our new Intervention Specialist in Special Programs and Services, and

Mr. Jason Simonetti returns to BBHHS in Business Ed. They were all outstanding in our

rigorous interview process, and have had great beginnings to their BBHHS experience.

Our Guidance Counseling team has also changed, with Mrs. Holly Thrasher and Mr. Kyle

Drypolcher coming on board. Mrs. Thrasher (A-E) joins us from the Mayfield schools, where

she has been a math teacher, and Mr. Drypolcher (P-Z) returns in a full-time capacity after his

experience with us last year.

We are still filling support staff positions, but have been thrilled to name Michelle Zunich and

Lila Tamulewicz as ed. aides at the HS. They have both had great beginnings with our “Bees.”

You have/will hear more and more about STEM experiences for students. In addition to the

Technology, Math and Science components of this national initiative, we have started an “after

school” Robotics program in conjunction with the Youth Technology Academy @ Tri-C.

Students will take two Engineering courses from Tri-C via distance learning, and build “Vex”

robots after school in preparation for building and regional competition. We have a very

excited, diverse and solid group of students in this inaugural class, and hope to provide our

students and families with opportunities to witness their progress at demonstrations and

“scrimmages” during the year.

I am continuing to “blog” on the web page. Go to the Principal’s page link on the HS page,

wher you will find written and video posts about a variety of topics pertinent to BBHHS and

student learning. I hope you check them out and respond. Your input and feedback are

important to me.

Embedded in my ’welcome back’ blog is a video that talks about the 5 words that describe and

educator’s responsibility to student learning. We: Design (learning); Direct (learning);

Assess (learning); Respond (to) (learning), and (ultimately) Report (learning). As you can

see, it’s not about teaching; it never really has been. Everything we do has always been about

learning

This is a busy week in our Fall Sports and Marching Band season with the “Golden Shoe”

game vs. North Royalton at home on Friday, and our Bruce Lerch Cross Country meet on

Saturday.

Open House is on Thursday, September 12th @ 7PM.

As always, please visit our web page and links for information and announcements, or contact

us at the school for any information you might need

	Laura Jonozzo
HS PSO
	

	Middle School 
Pat Farrell
Principal
	The 2013-2014 school year is off to a great start!  We had a wonderful turnout for our Meet the Teacher Night last week, students all seem to be settling into a routine and we witnessed a huge opening football win last Friday night.  

Progress Book and Infosnap


All households should have received their Progress Book set-up code and instructions, as well as, a handout for updating information in Infosnap.  Please have all of your information updated in Infosnap by Friday, September 6th.  If you did not receive the mailing, please contact Gail Woznicki in the middle school main office. 

(Phone: 440-740-4400 or email woznickig@bbhcsd,org )

Assessments and Progress Monitoring


This year the middle school will be using STAR as a means to track student progress in math and language arts and CAP for science and social studies.  All students will be given a pretest at the start of the school year and a post test at the end of the year.  The goal is to use this information to guide instructional practices in the classroom.  We have also set aside specific teachers to be available to assist students struggling in the areas of math and language arts during the E/I period.

Technology at BBHMS 

We are very excited about the wonderful opportunities that all middle school students will have in the area of technology this year.  We have six computer labs for teachers to utilize and many class sets of netbooks.  This year in our opening meeting with each grade level, we informed students that they may bring in technology of their own to use in school.  Students are permitted to use devices such as tablets, e-readers, kindles, etc. in studyhall for educational purposes.  (They are not permitted to use their cell phones.)  We also stressed that they would be responsible for the devices they bring in and that misuse would result in a loss of this opportunity.

KICK-IT

After another successful fundraising campaign for childhood cancer research, eight teams of students will be playing kickball games at progressive field after the 1 p.m. game on Sunday, September 22nd.  One of the teams playing will be  comprised of Hilton students as they helped us meet our goal last year!
Upcoming Dates:

Thursday, September 12


Middle School Picture Day

Thursday, September 12


MS PSO Meeting 9:30 a.m.

Friday, September 20



Grade 8 Explore Test

September 24 – 26



PSO Book Fair



	Nuvia Martin, Jennifer Schneider
MS PSO
	· The courtyard project started in the summer and will be completed by the end of fall.  We thank Mr. Tomec, at the Board of Education, for all his help.
· August 16, many parents helped collect PSO documents and well as school documents during the school visitation
· Our first PSO meeting will be September 12 at 9:30. We will vote on the audit, the 2013-2014 budget and on changes made to the PSO Standing Rules

· PSO membership drive is ongoing

· The High School and the Middle School will hold a “Night at the Races” fundraiser Saturday, November 23.  Please contact Megan Sarfi, Jennifer Schneider, or Nuvia Martin if you would like to buy tickets or donate.

	Central School Chris Hartland
Principal
	Central School opens this year with 306 4th graders and 308 5th graders for a total of 614 students.  There are 11 regular ed classrooms per grade level.  Most students are in homerooms that have 2 person teaching teams with two switch classes per day.  There is one three person teaching team per grade level with a three way switch per day.  

Central’s PSO fundraiser kicked off yesterday 9/4 with a rip roaring assembly.  Information has gone home regarding the sale and we are busy promoting the program.  Our fall fundraiser is always a big success and our PSO uses the proceeds to support our school in many ways.  Big thanks to the PSO for their support in acquiring a classroom set of Ipads with a rolling cart for this school year.  We know they will be put to good use!

Central School teachers are rolling out a number of new curriculum pieces this year.  Students will be using the My Math program in math and we are piloting the Wonders program in Language Arts in grades 4 and 5.  5th grade gifted and accelerated math students are using the Connected Math series.  In addition, all teaching teams will have a shared classroom set of netbook computers to use this year.  This technology will help the teachers and students to take part in the digital components that come with the new curriculum and will foster technology integration in the classroom.  



	Beth Champion
Central PSO
	Membership drive kicked off at Meet the Teacher on August 19th.  We have 136 families registered to date.  Membership sign up with be open until Oct. 11.

Elementary Tailgate Night was September 30.  Between all the elementary schools and Central, 100 families registered before the event, and we had roughly 70 families walk-in at the event.  We unfortunately had to turn some people away as we were running out of pizza, yet fun was still had by all.

Our fundraiser kicked off on September 4th.  We are doing a catalog sale from Tri-C Distribution.  We hope to sell $30,000 worth of items.  Central will receive roughly 50% of these sales.  Our fundraiser ends September 18.

Health and Safety week kicks off September 9th.  Our Health and Safety chair, Jill Gerber, has planned a week full of activities:
Monday, CAPA will discuss tobacco awareness
Tuesday, the Cuyahoga County Board of Health will discuss germs and proper hand washing
Wednesday, Rainbow Injury Prevention Center will discuss bike safety and seat belt safety
Thursday, Sullivan orthodontics will discuss proper dental care
Friday, Giant Eagle will discuss healthy eating choices and exercise.

Central's Respect and Connect week is 9/23-9/27.  The week is full of activities that teach kids to respect others and be kind. The week is themed Respect Round-Up and will have a western theme.

First PSO meeting for the year will be Oct. 4

	Chippewa

Beverly Chambers
Principal
	Welcome back to all…


We greeted a total of 335 students on Wednesday, August 21…. 72 kindergarten students-two full day classes and two “half day” classes (involved with phase in over the course of the first three days of school), 85 first grade students (one additional class), 83 second graders,  and 95 third grade students.  We have a full house at Chippewa this year.

We welcomed approximately 50 families to our New Family Orientation which was held on August 19 in the gym.   Though warm, it was a great to meet all of our new families and provide them with the opportunity to tour the building and answer questions that they had!


There were several changes in staff at Chippewa School for this school year. Those joining the staff this fall include:

· Brittany Bianco.  Brittany is new to our district but has several years of teaching experience in first grade in a district in the Columbus area.

· Jean Black has replaced Sandy Yody in our Computer Lab.  Jean has completed several long term subbing positions in our district.

· Maria Camperchioli is our 5 hour secretary in the office.  Maria is in the building every day!  She is a very familiar face in the building and has made a quick adjustment to her role!

· Denise Stease is working in our cafeteria.  Denise is another familiar face at Chippewa and has transitioned to her duties easily!

· We have welcomed several newly assigned Special Ed. Assistants t our building.  These folks include: Cheryl Moser, Maggie Mays, and Bonnie Ventry.  These individuals may be new to Chippewa, but they have worked in the district for many years.


We celebrated our students’ successes on last spring’s Ohio Achievement Assessments in Math and Reading.  99% of our students met the proficiency benchmark in Reading.  92% of the students met the proficiency benchmark in Math.  Our AYP rose to 110 reflecting student growth through the year.   These results continue to be a reflection of the commitment of the entire staff to insure that the students were well prepared for these assessments.  Now the work begins to continue to strive for academic excellence for all students as we head through the 2013-2014 school year.  We have reviewed the STAR program with all staff and are beginning the initial screening with all students.


Waiver Day was busy with classroom teachers reviewing presentations of the newly adopted “My Math” program and the LA pilot, “Wonders”.  Other staff members attended presentations in the district, as well as outside the district.   It was a productive day for all staff.


Thanks to the PSO, the staff and students are enjoying many of the gifts purchased last spring through the profits of fundraising events.  Gifts included:  20 iPads to be used by grade level teams, along with charging carts, and a number of resources requested by teachers to enrich the classroom learning environment.  Parent volunteers have already been active in the building…helping with head checks, in the lunchroom and on the playground, and assisting with the kindergarten transition to their classrooms!  We couldn’t do it without you!


Thanks, also, to the PSO for organizing the Welcome Back Social and the Tailgate Party before Elementary Football Night at the High School.  These were great opportunities to renew friendships and for our new families to meet others in the Chippewa school community!

Dates to note:

September 13-Picture Day, Chippewa

	Chippewa PSO
	

	Highland Drive

Eva O’Mara
Principal

	We opened the school year on a hot and humid day with 343 students.
Meet the Teacher filled the parking lot and playground with the cars of our community members.  Went very well as did our Welcome back to school bash the following Thursday evening.  The parents were very enthusiastic about having the opportunity to take care of business in one stop.

We continued to try to concentrate as the heat and humidity levels increased.  Everyone’s patience and tempers deteriorated at the end of each day.  Term for this in recovering addicts experiences called HALT (hungry, angry, lonely, tired).  That was us.  Despite every effort made, there just isn’t enough anyone can do when Mother Nature does a number on us.

We are piloting a reading program and have begun work with My Math, the 

Common Core Standards are being implemented, the Ohio Teacher Evaluation System is being implemented, and we are coming up to speed in learning how best to incorporate our new technology with our instruction.

Our building was restored to its shiny self by the heroic efforts of our custodial staff.

We welcome the following new teachers to our building:

Corey Shingleton and Morgan Kolis in our Room S7 unit

Corinne Chicott .5 kinder position

Melanie Day returns for the other .5 kinder position

Jacqueline Berchtold, one of our excellent veterans has come to fill our grade 2 team opening.

Sharon Wiesler is one of our Reading Interventionists

Sarah Ammick is the other half of our Speech and Language Specialist position
Jen Szoke – cafeteria

We look forward to a great year of discovery and challenges!

	Amy Macy,
Kelly Beiswenger

Highland PSO
	· Our  “Welcome Back to School” event was held on Thursday, August 22nd from 6:00pm – 8:00pm.  It was a well  attended event where parents were given the opportunity to purchase spirit wear, join our PSO, pay  school fees, add money to their children’s lunch accounts and obtain information regarding other PSO related activities.  We also offered popular Silent  Auction items such as our VIP Parking Spot and Principal for a Day!  Children enjoyed bounce houses and ice cream cones!

· The Elementary Tailgate was held on Friday, August 30th.  This event was coordinated by the Elementary as well as Central School PSO units.  It was another well attended event!

· Our PSO Membership Drive is currently underway and will last through the end of September.  We are offering a free Highland Drive car magnet with the purchase of each family membership.  We are happy to report that we currently have 110 family memberships and 32 individual.  (Last year we had a total of 41 family memberships and 130 individual memberships.)  The magnet incentive has proven to be helpful in our efforts to gain support!

	Hilton

David Martin

Principal


	I would like to take this opportunity to welcome back all our wonderful Hilton families, as well as those new to Hilton School this year!  Let me first report that we have had a very smooth school opening this year at Hilton!  All the smiling faces, enthusiasm, and eager minds have gotten all of us even more excited about teaching and learning each and every day at Hilton.  

For those of you that don’t know me, I am David Martin, Principal of Hilton Elementary School.  It is a true joy to work with your children each and every day.  Your children bring joy to our hearts, and while Hilton is truly committed to absolute academic rigor and excellence for all students, I still LOVE what I do because of the positive energy I receive from being so honored and blessed to have your children as students.

We opened Hilton with the following enrollment numbers (Hilton is growing!):

· Pre-school = 70…seven sections/classrooms

· Kindergarten = 39 (ADK)

· Kindergarten Mon./Wed. = 22

· Kindergarten Tues./Thursday = 20

· First Grade = 95…four classrooms

· Second Grade = 76…four classrooms

· Third Grade = 74…three classrooms

GRAND TOTAL = 396


Hilton utilizes a school-wide PBS (​Positive Behavior Support) system.  Our motto is “Bee Responsible, Bee Respectful, Bee Ready to Learn, and Bee the Difference.”  At Hilton, students earn Bee Bucks when they are “caught doing something good.”  The system is largely based on the intrinsic reward of “doing something good.”  The students seem to continue to respond to this.  This year, Mr. Martin has walked around to each classroom with all the Bee Bucks (bound together like real money) that we earned last year.  There is a school-wide contest to try and estimate how many Bee Bucks we earned in 2012-2013.  (Hint: It’s in the thousands!)


We are interested in your thoughts, insights and ideas for the design and construction of a new playground in Hilton.  Please consider assisting with this very important project.  Our goal is to continue to raise funds this year, begin design plans, accept bids, and begin construction in the summer of 2014.  Here’s a link to our Playground Project Survey: HILTONPLAYGROUNDPROJECTSURVEY

You can follow me on Twitter @Hilt_Martin. Don’t have a Twitter account?  No problem!  Simply text “follow @Hilt_Martin” to 40404 and receive informational text messages from me.  


Finally, and most importantly, we’ve had outdoor recess everyday so far this year!  Rain, rain, go away!  Please consider signing up to volunteer to assist in supervising lunch and recess.  

Check out Mr. Martin’s blog:   http://staff.bbhcsd.org/martind/

	Dacia Pitzer
Hilton PSO
	No report

	COMMITTEES AND REPRESENTATIVES
	

	Megan Sarfi – Schools Foundation


	

	Students in the 
Arts


	

	Orchestra Boosters-

Julie Ziegler Olsen
	Orchestra Booster’s first meeting was Sept 4.  

Apollo’s Fire Concert is the big fundraiser of the year – October 25th at 7:30pm.

A lot of volunteers are actively distributing the flyers as well as a social media presence and soon to be displayed banners.  Check out this amazing concert!

	Kathy Derbin – Market Day
	No report

	Band Boosters


	

	Beth O’Donnell-Athletic Boosters


	

	Maria Hearns - QUEST


	QUEST is an informational and networking group for parents of children with special needs in the district.  We hope to have a parent support meeting in the fall.


- If any families have any questions, please contact Maria Hearns at #440-717-1681 or by email at jtmfh@yahoo.com




Dates to Remember

Market Day Pickup: 9/17

PSO President’s Meeting: 9/26

Board of Education Meeting: 9/23

PSO Council Meeting: 10/3

Homecoming Football Game: 10/4

Homecoming Dance: 10/5

Brecksville-Broadview Heights PSO Council Meeting Minutes
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PSO Council President, Cindy Ring, called the meeting to order and led the Pledge of Allegiance. 

















